Budapest, 12 December 2013, Thursday (MTI-Hungarian News Agency)
An incident occurred on the Püspökszilágy site of the Public Limited Company for Radioactive Waste Management (PURAM) on 2 December, there is no need for protective measures affecting the public - the managing director of the non-profit company informed MTI-Hungarian News Agency on Thursday.

Mr. Ferenc Kereki told that radioactive waste packages were treated on the site and the work (waste selection, compacting) had been planned to be carried out in accordance with the usual predisposal procedures. 

During the treatment work “surface contamination got higher than the acceptable level” inside the technology building.

According to Mr. Kereki’s briefing, the detectors controlling releases from the facility measured “no release beyond the investigation criterion” either from the technology building or from the site. No protective measures affecting the public had to be introduced - he added.

The incident has been investigated by the authorities and the PURAM itself – Mr. Kereki closed his briefing.
As can be read on its web page, the Radioactive Waste Treatment and Disposal Facility was put into operation in 1976. The task of the facility is to take over and dispose of institutional radioactive waste at national level. Until 1 July 1998 the Pest county Public Health and Medical Officer Service was the operator of the facility while now it is operated by the PURAM.   
